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Town of Paxton

Planning Board

 

Regular Meeting and Public Hearing                                    
Monday, June 15, 2020 at 7:00pm held remotely with Zoom Meeting ID:  87473534291
 

ATTENDANCE:

	MEMBER
	PRESENT (X)
	ABSENT (X)

	Neil Bagdis
	X
	

	Henry B. Stidsen, Jr.
	
	X

	Robert Jacobson
	X
	

	Jeffrey Kent
	X
	

	Robert Pelczarski 
	X
	

	
	
	
	


Other Attendees: Jason Dubois (JD), Joseph Papandrea (JP), Peter Giorgi (PG), Felix Claxton (FC) 
(NB) called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm. The Chair read aloud the requirements for holding an online meeting.  
Meeting Minutes  
Motion (RJ) seconded by (JK) to accept the minutes of May 4, 2020, as written, vote 3-0, all in favor.   
Storm Water Permit 2 Hemlock St, owner, ASN Group Inc., to build a Single Family Residence.  The engineer review from Quinn Eng. found no real issues.  (NB) There are no gutters on the plan  (JD) I can add a note connecting all roof leaders and will correct the square footage of the house, although the correct square footage was used in the calculations.  The lot does meet the upland requirement with over 40,000 sqft.  There are also catch basins existing on either side of the driveway for runoff.  
A neighbor (JP) asked what the height of the house will be?  (JD) 35ft. proposed.  (NB) We are not approving that tonight under this permit application.    

Closed hearing to the public at 7:22pm  
Motion (RJ) seconded by (JK) to approve the Storm Water plan for 2 Hemlock St, as submitted, vote 4-0, all in favor.  

After the hearing was closed and voted, a neighbor, (FC) joined the meeting.  He said he had difficulty with the internet and misunderstood that the meeting was being held strictly remotely.  (NB) Expressed that the hearing has been closed and cannot be opened again legally.  (FC) He felt the development of the property would negatively affect his property across the street.  Mainly, that the new septic system would affect his well.  Several members said that the septic system is not in this boards purview, especially under this permit application.  The BOH approves septic systems and the new system is well over the 100 ft. distance required from any well.  Plus, the well is deep enough so that, even with the long distance, it would more than likely not be affected at all.  (FC) Asked if the Towns Engineer visited the property.  (NB) That answer is unknown at this moment.  Kevin Quinn was contacted the next day and asked.  He said he visits all sites he is asked to do any work for.  It is his company policy.  (RJ) Added that storm water will not hurt his well either.  Two engineers have reviewed this property and application and that is why we held the hearing.  (NB) Suggested to Mr. Claxton to contact Rick Trifero with any other questions regarding the building of the house.  
Approval Not Required  4 Olivia Knoll, owners Doris Lamptey and Francis Adu-Gyamfi, to separate a section of their property to give/add to 929 Pleasant St, owner, Peter Giorgi.  (PG) He needs the side yard setback to increase in order to build an in-ground pool and negate the need for a Variance.  (NB) There is no R factor on 929 Pleasant St, on the plan and the lot needs to be shown in its entirety.   (PG) He will go back to his surveyor to ask for the edits.  The board told Mr. Giorgi that they can meet again as soon as the plan is done to get it signed for him.  
Temporary Accessory Use Apt  46 Brooks Rd, owner Heather Larson, renewal.  The application stated no changes have been made to the TAUA.  

Motion (RP) seconded (RJ) to approve the TAUA renewal for 46 Brooks Rd, vote 4-0, all in favor. 
Motion (RJ) seconded (RP) to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 pm, vote 4-0, all in favor.   
A roll call vote was taken for each Motion made during the meeting.  All votes were approvals.  

The next meeting, if needed, will be Monday, June 25, 2020
**documents referenced located on file in the TSC office

Respectfully submitted,

Sheryl Lombardi 
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